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Sunday Services: 9:00 AM and 10:30 AM 
“Welcoming, Embracing, Nurturing, Serving” 

  

December 2017 Newsletter
 

Pastor’s Ponderings… 
 

Dear Faith Family of the Longs Peak United Methodist 
Church, 
 
I am excited to share with you the worship plans for my 
first Advent-Christmas Season with you in December!  
Here’s the schedule: 
 
December 3, First Sunday of Advent: Pastor Phil Rogers 
preaches! 
 
December 10, Second Sunday of Advent: Christmas 
Music Sunday! 
 
December 17, Third Sunday of Advent: Sermon--
“Waiting for CHRISTmas, Waiting for Christ”  James 5:7-
10 
  
December 24, Fourth Sunday of Advent, Sunday 
morning, one service, 10:30 AM: Sermon--“JESUS: 
What’s in a Name?”  Matthew 1:18-24 
 
December 24, Christmas Eve, 

4:30 PM: Children and Family Worship  
 
6:00 PM and 8:00 PM:  Candlelight Worship: 
Sermon--“Best Gift EVER!”  Luke 2:1-21 
 
11:30 PM: Christmas Eve Worship and Communion 

 
 

 
December 31: “Design Thinking: God’s Design for Life” 
Psalm 148 
 
All through the month, we will celebrate the greatest 
Gift of all time… 
 

6 For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and 

the government will be on his shoulders. 

And he will be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty 

God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. 
7 Of the greatness of his government and peace 

there will be no end. He will reign on David’s throne 

and over his kingdom, establishing and upholding it 

with justice and righteousness from that time on 

and forever. The zeal of the LORD Almighty will 

accomplish this. –Isaiah 9:6-7 

 

We pray for justice and righteousness to flood this 

world in this season and every season! 

Peace on earth, good will to ALL, 

Pastor Steve  
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Christmas Eve 
Celebrations 
Summary 
 

 
  
10:30 AM - Single, morning service 
4:30 PM - Children and Family Worship 
6:00 PM -  Christmas Eve Candlelight Worship 
8:00 PM -  Christmas Eve Candlelight Worship 
11:30 PM -  Candlelight and Communion 
 
The offering from the 4:30 PM service for children will go 
to Heifer International. This organization's mission is to 
work with communities to end world hunger and 
poverty. Our offerings will allow for donations of animals 
to families in need, providing them a hand up, increasing 
access to medicine, school, food, and a sustainable 
livelihood. 
 
The offerings from 6:00 and 8:00 PM services will go 
toward The Micah Project. See Missions below for more 
information. 
 

 
 
 
 

Welcome 
New Members  

 
On Sunday, November 19, Long Peak 

 Proudly welcomed 
New Members: 

 

Bruce Gambell 
Diane “Dee” Slowen 

 
 

Their photos are on the New Member Board 
near the Welcome Center in the Narthex. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

GriefShare 
Wendy Reed 

 
A GriefShare support group for those people dealing with 

the loss of a loved one will be held on Mondays for 13 

weeks from January 8 to April 2, 2018; 6:30 to 8:00 PM 

(snacks provided). Sign up in Crossroads. Cost- $15 for 

workbook.  

 

Scholarships, transportation, and childcare available if 

needed. 

 

Contact Wendy Reed at 303-772-3290  or Kathy Crier at 
303-776-0399 for more information. 
 
 
 

Save a Life with 
SafeTALK 
Robyn Morgan 

 
Anyone could be at risk of suicide!  But how can you 

recognize when someone you know or love is thinking of 

suicide?  SafeTALK teaches how not to miss, dismiss, or 

avoid the signs as well as how to connect a person with 

potentially life-saving resources.  

  

Cost = $10 for materials and pre-registration is required. 

 

Date/Time:  Sunday, Dec. 10 from 1-4:30 PM at Longs 

Peak UMC. 

 

To Register: contact Robyn Morgan by Dec. 4 at 

robyn22m@yahoo.com or 303-588-7804. 

 

 

 

Longs Peak UMC Vision Statement 
 

Longs Peak United Methodist Church is about inviting 

new souls to find God, nourishing the souls of the 

faithful, and sending God‘s people to serve the world as 

the hands and feet of Christ.  We will transform the world 

by demonstrating love and grace, praising God, and 

nurturing others in Christian living.  Christ sets all free! 

 

https://box5402.bluehost.com:2096/cpsess6827836764/3rdparty/squirrelmail/images/blank.png
https://box5402.bluehost.com:2096/cpsess6827836764/3rdparty/squirrelmail/images/blank.png
mailto:robyn22m@yahoo.com
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The Summit 
Reverend Sandy Stewart 

 
 
Ringing Bells for Salvation Army 
This time of year many of us look for ways to volunteer 
in our community.  Ringing bells for the Salvation Army is 
one HUGE way to volunteer and make a big impact for 
the Outreach United Resource Center, the OUR Center.  I 
believe that our congregation has taken a very active role 
as bell ringers for the Salvation Army for over the last 10 
years.  Bell ringing is an easy, fun, and acceptable way to 
raise money to help the neediest in our community.  All 
the money raised in Longmont minus 10% tithe to the 
Salvation Army in Denver, stays here in Longmont.  These 
dollars go to the OUR Center where we help individuals 
and families with rent and utility assistance.  
 
My appointment as a Deacon is beyond the local church 
to the OUR Center where I serve as a resource specialist.  
I have had firsthand experience with using Salvation 
Army funds to help pay rent for one of my participants.  
Jeff is a single man who works full time, but often has 
episodes of PTSD and anxiety disorder that causes him to 
miss work and lose jobs.  The OUR Center was able to 
assist him with rent money.   Jeff is also working with a 
job coach through Mental Health Partners to help him 
strategize and work through those challenging times 
when his mental health causes him problems.  Jeff has a 
case plan to help him stay on track long term, working 
with others to gain knowledge and skills, and work 
through his mental health challenges.    
 
We need your support.  This is a great way for individuals, 
families and friends to be involved.  The Salvation Army 
kettles will be located around Longmont beginning 
Friday,  November 24, to Saturday,  December 24.   All 
our kettle ringers are volunteers; and, if you are 
interested in  volunteering,   please contact Linda Henry 
at  303-775-1736 or email ljhenry44@gmail.com.   
 
Over the years of bell ringing, I have heard a number of 
individuals share how the Salvation Army helped their 
families during a very difficult time.  You may never know 
how the one or two hours you donate impact someone 
in poverty, but God knows.  Thank you. 
See you serving in the community. 
 
 

Care and 
Hospitality       
Kathy Crier 

 

 

If you have lost a loved one this year, or know of 

someone who has you are invited to attend our BLUE 

CHRISTMAS Service on Saturday, December 2nd at 3:00 

PM in the Sanctuary.  Pastor Steve, Pastor Phil, Wendy 

Reed,  and myself will read Scripture and short passages 

with prayers.  We hope this remembrance service will 

honor your loved one and give you peace. 

 

Recently, I attended two seminars: 

1)  Mental Health First Aid USA 

2) “Towards An Inclusive Church” through the 

Methodist Conference 

 

It is always good to educate yourself in areas that are 

ever-changing in our world.  Are you increasing your 

awareness about something?? 

 

Our Wednesday meals have been such a JOY!  We have 

loved meals by Dee Slowen and The Amen Sisters in 

November.  We will not be serving a meal the week 

between Christmas and New Years (December 27th), so 

all may have more family time and a “winter break”. 

 

I wish for you this Christmas Season:  

 

 

 

Love 
 

 
Joy 

 

 
Hope Peace 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ljhenry44@gmail.com
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Missions 
Michelle Crain 

  

December, a month filled with many opportunities to 

busy ourselves in Christ’s service. The Giving Tree in 

Fellowship Hall will hold many opportunities to help local 

children enjoy a brighter Christmas. Kindness for Kids 

provides the tags. We provide the gifts. The program 

serves children in our community, http://kindness-for-

kids.org/ for more details. Choose a tag, and return the 

new gift by the stated deadline. If gift cards are more 

your gift giving style, choose a tag to help a child served 

by the Inn Between. Please respect the gift giving due 

date to ensure your gift reaches the intended child in 

time for Christmas. 

 

HUGS=Hat Underwear Gloves Socks .and blankets! Bring 

your gently worn and clean hats, gloves, and socks – only 

new, packaged underwear – and drop in the box in 

Fellowship Hall. Your donations go to the OUR Center 

and HOPE for Longmont. 

 

Santa is visiting LPUMC! Bring your little ones 

Wednesday, December 20, to spend an afternoon with 

Santa. Proceeds benefit the Center for Health and Hope. 

If you are free to help serve snacks, please call or email 

Michelle Crain at 720-270-3104, or 

MrsCinLongmont@gmail.com.  

 

The Inn Between’s Micah Housing Project is the 

beneficiary of the Christmas Eve offering (except the 

children’s service, and will receive all gifts not otherwise 

designated. The Faith Forward Fund has agreed to match 

the offering donation up to $2,000. The Micah Project is 

an ambitious project to provide affordable housing to 

low income community members. For project updates, 

and to view the housing vision visit 

https://www.theinnbetween.org/micah-homes-

project.html.  

 

Soup angels are serving HOPE for Longmont on Friday, 

December 29. Join in Fellowship Hall at 4:15 PM to 

prepare a hot meal (pasta/stew/soup) for delivery to 

HOPE.  

 

The Mission Committee welcomes all congregation 

members. The December meeting is Wednesday, 

December 6 at 6:30 PM. Childcare is available with one 

week’s notice to MrsCinLongmont@gmail.com.  The 

mission/outreach committee’s purpose is to educate and 

assist LPUMC in serving the larger community with 

feeding, housing, nurturing, and encouragement in 

Christ’s service to those in need.  

 

Children & Family 
Ministry       
Jo Ann Hauger 

 

 

 

 
 
2017 is closing out with a bang. We’re so busy we can 
barely write paragraphs this week. So here’s what’s going 
on: 
 
Illustrated Advent Devotions – Wednesdays at 5:00 PM, 
starting November 29. All ages are invited to join us for 
coloring and peaceful meditation. This is a simple and 
soothing way to get your heart and mind ready for 
Christmas, which is what Advent is all about! 
 
Decorating Fellowship Hall – We need all families and 
children to help us decorate Fellowship Hall for Advent. 
Stick around after Sunday school on December 3, from 
approximately 12:00 – 3:00 PM. We’ll provide lunch and 
also nursery care, as needed. 
 
An Afternoon with Santa – Wednesday, December 20, 
2:00 PM in Fellowship Hall. The whole community is 
invited to this event, featuring songs, stories, and the 
Christian history of Santa Claus. Free-will offering will be 
taken to benefit AIDS orphans in Kenya. 
 
Christmas Eve – First, be aware that there will only be 
one worship service in the morning, at 10:30 AM. 
Children are encouraged to attend that day with their 
parents. Second, come back in the afternoon for a new 
Christmas Eve Service for Children at 4:30 PM. We're 
still working out the details; but I promise you it will 
include chances for kid participation, including a no-
rehearsal pageant.  
 
Sunday School – We’ll meet as usual on December 3, 10, 
and 17. Plan for a break on December 24 and 31. 

http://kindness-for-kids.org/
http://kindness-for-kids.org/
mailto:MrsCinLongmont@gmail.com
https://www.theinnbetween.org/micah-homes-project.html
https://www.theinnbetween.org/micah-homes-project.html
mailto:MrsCinLongmont@gmail.com
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Youth 
Pastor Phil 

   

 

Happy New Year! Does that sound a little strange to 
you- as if I am a little bit early in my greetings? 
According to the traditional calendar we use in our 
secular lives, this assumption would be correct; the year 
2017 does not end until December 31st. According to 
the Christian calendar, however, the new year occurs in 
conjunction with the start of Advent, December 3, 2017. 
(Note that the beginning date of Advent changes year 
to year, according to the Sundays prior to Christmas). 
Interestingly enough (at least to myself), Pope Gregory 
XIII was responsible for the calendar we use today. 
So…Happy New Year to ya! I pray that, as you plan for 
2018, you reflect on 2017 with great joy at the 
miraculous blessings God has shown you in the past 
year; and I hope you look ahead with great anticipation 
at all that God has in store for our next trip around the 
Sun. Where is God leading YOU in 2018? What 
ministries is God leading YOU toward? I pray you will 
prayerfully discern God’s nudge on your life and that 
you will answer with jubilation! Furthermore, I pray that 
you experience the birth of the Christ Child in a brand-
new way this year- one that guides you toward a more 
faithful worship and discipleship of Jesus. Merry 
Christmas! 
 
In Christ, 
Pastor Phil  
 
 
Upcoming Youth Activities (details TBA) 
Dec 3: Blossoms of Light at Denver Botanic Gardens 
Dec 10: Christmas Party at Pastor Phil’s 
SATURDAY Dec 16: Cookie Baking Extravaganza! 
Dec 17: Cookie Fundraiser and Giveaway 
THURSDAY Dec 21: Season of Light at the CU 
Planetarium 
Dec 24: Youth-led 11:30 PM Christmas Eve Service 
Dec 28: Post-Christmas All-Church Ice Skating Party 
Dec 30-31: Youth Group Mystery Activity and Lock-In! 
 
Please note that plans are being confirmed for the 
Spring 2018 semester. For a list of January events, 
please see upcoming email updates from Pastor Phil. 
 
 

United  

Methodist  

Women 
 

 

United Methodist Women will have their Christmas party 
on Saturday, Dec. 2, at 11:00 AM in the Fellowship Hall. 
There will be a pot luck luncheon, and the meat (ham) 
will be provided.  The program will be the installation of 
next year's officers, and we will play Christmas bingo.  All 
ladies are invited, especially because you are already a 
member of United Methodist Women.  If you need a ride 
or other information, please contact Jan Spitler at 720-
204-6583. 
 
 

United  

Methodist  

Men 
 

  
We are the men of Longs Peak United Methodist Church.  
 
We support each other on our individual spiritual 
journeys by fostering an environment where all men feel 
welcome and where we have fun, learn, and serve 
together. 
 
Wednesday mornings, 6:15-7:15, we meet to socialize 
and support.   
 
Saturday mornings, 7:30-8:30, we discuss readings from 
a book. Right now we are working through The Me I Want 
to Be by John Ortberg. In December, we begin Letters 
from a Skeptic by Dr. Gregory Boyd and Edward Boyd. On 
occasion, a few of us have breakfast together. 
 
Additionally, we have individual one-on-one time at 
coffee shops and restaurants all around town. 
 
We hope you can join us. 
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December Music 
Notes 
Kay W. Lloyd 

  
 

The music ministry has a very busy month planned with 
music for services and concerts at LPUMC.  Plan on 
attending and invite a friend to celebrate the season with 
music!   
 
The annual Silver and Bells Christmas Concert will be 
held on Friday, December 8, at 7:30 PM.  It is an evening 
of beautiful music from our flute ensemble and handbell 
choir – a respite from the busy-ness of the season.  
Childcare is provided, and there will be a dessert social 
sponsored by our UMW.  
 
Sunday, December 10:  The music ministry will be 
leading both worship services in a musical celebration of 
the season.  Music will be provided by Praise Team, 
Choir, A cappella, Handbells, brass quintet, a string 
ensemble, and, of course, the hymns of the season.   Join 
us for a very musical Sunday!!!   
 
   Christmas Eve Services:  Join us on Christmas Eve as we 
celebrate the birth of our Savior.   
                                               
4:30 – Children and Family Service 
6:00 – Traditional Candlelight Service  
8:00 – Traditional Candlelight Service  
11:30 – Traditional Midnight Candlelight Service with 
Communion  
 

December Music Schedule 
 

December 3 – A cappella  
December 10 – Music Services 

December 17 – Choir 
December 24 – Join us Christmas Eve Morning 

 for a 9:30 Brunch  
And service at 10:30 – Hymn Sing 

 

On behalf of the music ministry at Longs Peak, 
we wish you all a season of love, hope, and peace. 

 
Merry Christmas! 
 
 
 
 
 

Longs Peak Needs a 
New Christmas 
Tree 
Pastor Phil 

 
 

 
Do you enjoy the beautiful Sanctuary décor during 
Advent and Christmas? As with all things that you have 
for many years, our Sanctuary Christmas Tree is getting 
old, very worn out, and difficult to manage. We would 
very much like to purchase a new tree after Christmas 
this year (when they are on sale!), and we need your help 
to make that happen! 
 
Beginning on the first Sunday in November and 
continuing throughout the entire month, there will be a 
Christmas tree set up in the front of Fellowship Hall (very 
much like the Angel Trees we have set up throughout the 
month of December) which will have different colored 
ornaments decorating the tree. Each color/shape will 
correspond to a different amount of money (listed on the 
back side of the ornament). You can pick the ornament 
with the amount of money you wish to contribute and 
pay that amount to Pastor Phil (cash or check written to 
LPUMC with “Christmas Tree” written in the memo) – 
bonus -- you can keep the ornament! 
 
 Your funds will be added to the other funds given and a 
new tree will be purchased sometime after Christmas 
when they are deeply discounted. Help us to bring 
renewed beauty to our Advent and Christmas décor by 
giving generously to the fund for a new Christmas tree. 
 
 

Gift Cards 

 

 
 

Gift cards such as King Soopers, Safeway, Dairy Queen, 
Wendy’s, Starbucks and Walmart are but a small 
example of the kinds of cards you can buy here at Longs 
Peak.  AND the church makes a percentage from the 
vendor!   Give as gifts, groceries, stocking stuffers, 
surprise thank you, etc.   Check out the table in 
Crossroads (outside of Fellowship Hall) between Sunday 
services or after 2nd service, or call the office, 303-776-
0399. 
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OUR Center- November 11, 2017 
                    (Outreach United Resource) 
                                                                        Paula Gamble 

Turkey 
Stuffing 

Mashed potatoes 

Gravy over it all  
Green beans 

Rolls w/butter 
Deviled eggs 

Cranberry sauce 
Pumpkin dump cake with whipped cream 

 
Meals Served: 116 

 

Those who served: Paula Gamble, Evelyn Marie 
Fontanez, Amy Mann Miner, Alton Perry, Linda Cochran, 
Bruce and Jan Richardson, Lauren Billow, Sean Billow, 
JoAnn Hauger, Linda Orrell, Margaret Vann, Matt and 
Rebekah Fisher. 
 
Those who donated Turkeys: Kay and Gary Lloyd, Dave 
and Carol Monhollen, Kathy Crier, Roberta Shanahan, 
Leigh-Ann Black, Marcia and Marshall Allen, Granville 
and Charlene Smythe, Evelyn Marie Fontanez, Terry 
Larsen, Jolene and Marty Mechtly, Donna Chuang, and 
JoAnn Hauger 
 
A Special Thank you to Stargazer (Dan Gamble, Paula 
and Tom Muncy, Kimberleigh Spencer) for providing 
music during the lunch service! 
 
The Music Ministry have volunteered to help serve in 
December for a special Christmas themed lunch! 

 
 
 

Service Attendance 

 
 

 

  9:00 AM 10:30 AM Total 

Nov 5 138 92 230 

Nov 12 136 114 250 

Nov 19 145 105 250 

Nov 26 142 81 223 

 

 

Merry Mixers 

 
Merry Mixers is a ministry organized several years ago to 
promote couples or singles in coming together and 
finding new connections with one another.  Great 
fellowship, potlucks, smiles, laughter and entertainment, 
various kinds of speakers on various subjects, videos, and 
countries visited, musical programs, questionnaires and 
many exciting programs.  We welcome you to join us for 
a good relaxing time.  Bring a friend and a smile!  We will 
not meet in November due to the Thanksgiving Holiday. 
 

Special December Meeting  

When:  December 14 
Time:  11:00 AM 
Where:  LPUMC Fellowship Hall 
Provided:            Our chefs will provide the main dish 
Bring:  Your favorite Christmas salad or  
                             dessert (place setting will be provided)                   
 

Christmas Musical Program 
 With Dale Sherrod and Friends 

 

Christmas Carols………………………..Corny Jokes 
Nick Larson, Harpist 

Johnnie Groot, Guitar 
Pastor Steve, Piano and Vocal 
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Finance Committee 
Rick Nelson 

 
I’ll be brief this month, because the holidays and the 

newsletter deadline are sneaking up on me with 

increasing velocity!  As we enter the Advent season, I’m 

grateful for a strong financial month in October, and 

there’s a good possibility of finishing 2017 with a positive 

balance.  Before we measure for curtains in that house 

on Easy Street, though, let’s recall that 2016 ended with 

a deficit, which depleted the reserve that we’ve been 

able to maintain to get us through the lean times.  

Finishing this year in the black will help us replenish that 

reserve, with the knowledge that we’ll again see higher 

insurance premiums starting in January.  Therefore, we’ll 

likely face some hefty expenses in the coming year; 

which our Trustees are investigating at this writing. 

 

Thanks to all for your prayerful consideration of your 

giving plans for next year.   By the time we read this, our 

cards will have been submitte;, and we’ll be able to more 

accurately estimate income for the coming year.   

With all financial considerations aside, I pray for God’s 

blessing on our church family’s welcoming our Savior this 

Christmas season, with joy, thanksgiving, and new 

inspiration to serve our God in the New Year! 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rick Nelson 
Finance Committee Chair 
 

 Aug-17 Sep-17 Oct-17 YTD 2017 

Income    
39,673.29  

   
34,583.12  

    
50,470.47  

    
399,780.31  

Expenses    
41,304.48  

   
26,241.93  

    
36,641.37  

    
382,355.15  

Net 
Income 
(Loss) 

    
(1,631.19) 

     
8,341.19  

    
13,829.10  

      
17,425.16  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2 – Charlotte Comeau 
      Joanne Lanz 
      Margaret Vann 
3 – Dixie Baker 
       Jane Smith 
4 – George Lawrence 
5 – Bill Mandry 
6 – Terry Larsen 
8 – Mike Platts 
       Hogan Reester 
9 – Corky Brooks 
       Gabriel Cummings 
11 – Ken Black 
12 - Dolores Hall 
13 – Ed Sobanski  
14 – Jacob Callaway 
16 - Pam Ernst 
         Caren King     
17 – Dorothy Bright 
18 – Philip Huff 
20 – Robert Wing 
21 – Pat Blatzer 
         Paul Taylor 
22 – Katelyn Kittilson 
23 – Milo Fortes 
        Elijah Merritt 
25 – Andrew Callaway 
26 – Tom Hubner 
27 – Alan Dines 
         Nancy Randolph 
28 – Wanda Wilson 
30 – Soleil Reddick 
         Charlene Smythe 
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Longs Peak UMC Staff 
 

Church Office:   303-776-0399 
Email:  lpumc@lpumc.org 

Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
                           Website:  www.lpumc.org 
 

Clergy 
Rev. Steve Reinhard, Lead Pastor 

pastorstever@lpumc.org 
Rev. Philip Rogers, Youth & Young Adults 

youth@lpumc.org  
Rev. Sandy Stewart, Deacon serving at OUR Center 

 
Attending Clergy 

Pastor Charlene Smythe, Retired 
Rev. Granville Smythe, Retired 

 
Office Staff 

Sharon Cantrell-Jaap, Admin. Asst. 
sharon@lpumc.org 

Catherine Romero, Business Manager 
finance@lpumc.org 

 
Staff 

Kathy Crier, Care & Hospitality Director 
kathy@lpumc.org 

 
Kay W. Lloyd, Music Ministry 

music@lpumc.org 
 

Jo Ann Hauger, Children’s Ministry 
kids@lpumc.org 

 
Bobbi Christensen, Nursery Coordinator 

longspeaknursery@gmail.com 
 

Paula Muncy, Accompanist 
Jeff Settle, Publications 
Jim Moore, Custodian 

Glorie Gitonga, Kenyan Social Worker 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January Newsletter Deadline is 
 Monday, December 11, 2017 

Email your articles to: jeff@settle.ws 
 

For bulletin announcements, or to get a date on 
the church calendar, contact Sharon at 

sharon@lpumc.org or 303-776-0399 
 
 

 

mailto:lpumc@lpumc.org
http://www.lpumc.org/
mailto:youth@lpumc.org
mailto:sharon@lpumc.org
mailto:finance@lpumc.org
mailto:kathy@lpumc.org
mailto:kids@lpumc.org
mailto:longspeaknursery@gmail.com
mailto:jeff@settle.ws
mailto:sharon@lpumc.org

